PINELLAS COUNTY FIRE CHIEF’S ASSOCIATION

December 6, 2007, Regular Meeting Minutes 

The meeting was called to order by President Graves at 12:42 PM.  Ret. Chief Ken Cramer provided the invocation and roll call was taken with 23 members in attendance.

Chief Stout made a motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting.

Second by Chief Geer, motion passed unanimous via voice vote.   

No Treasurer’s Report was available.
No Guests were present.

Correspondence

None.
New Business
Fire District contracts from Pinellas County have been distributed to contracting departments.  Chief Graves suggested a meeting of the contracting Fire Department Chiefs in January.
Fire Marshal’s Report
Chief Graves approved the Fire Marshal’s Report at this time as Chief Strong had another commitment.  Chief Strong reported that there were vacancies on the Pinellas County Construction Licensing Board Life Safety Section and Executive Section.  Chief Jolley will serve on the Life Safety Section and Chief Mullins will serve on the Executive Section.  
The last meeting of the IR Account Subcommittee was today (December 6, 2007).  Chief Strong indicated now account reconstruction can begin.  
Several Fire Marshals will be meeting with County Commissioner Welch regarding fireworks in the County.  Report to follow.   
Unfinished Business

A brief discussion occurred on the proposed countywide hazardous materials ordinance.  Mike Cooksey will electronically resend it.  Chief Stout suggested a permitting process for the storage of hazardous materials.  Chief Large advised St. Petersburg has a hazardous materials storage permitting ordinance and he would forward copies to the PCFCA and Mike Cooksey.  
Chief Graves indicated there still is some question as to who owns the hydrants in the unincorporated areas.  He indicated the County tests all hydrants in the unincorporated areas annually by AWWA rules.  He further indicated the County does not have anyone certified in hydrant testing thus they are reluctant to claim ownership.    
Committee Reports
Operations Chiefs
Chief Sayre reported that the Fire Report Subcommittee work is complete and the modifications have been made to the data entry programming.  Chief McCarthy has sent out a directional CD.  Jackie Weinreich recommended that someone from each agency continue to review fire reports.

Education Committee

No report.

PALS

Chief Sayre reported that International Trauma Life Support will be in February and March, 2008.  EMT’s and paramedics will attend the didactic in the morning and paramedics and EMTs wishing to certify/recertify will be tested in the afternoon.  A pretest is required for admission.  
Chief Sayre advised of a “textbook” save of a cardiac arrest victim at a Total Fitness in Tarpon Springs.  The incident involved immediate citizen intervention CPR and citizen AED use.  

Chief Sayre reported that St. Petersburg College is updating their EMT/Paramedic preceptor paperwork and it is causing additional paperwork for the current preceptors and EMS coordinators.
Fire Marshals
See above.
Training Officers

Chief Keirn reported the 2007 Officer Development program was a huge success.  

Chief Keirn advised work continues on a Countywide drill with instructional DVD’s being created.  

Chief Lanning and Chief Swarthout provided a handout and PowerPoint presentation on Candidate Physical Ability Testing (CPAP).  The CPAP PowerPoint presentation is attached to this email.  As the CPAP is the only validated and legally defensible physical agility test, they recommended it be a requirement for all Pinellas fire departments to require it for hiring.  The cost would be $1,500.00 per agency to adopt.  Chief Angle suggested tiered cost do to the difference in size of the F.D.’s in Pinellas County.  Motion Chief Meyer, second Chief Angle to have Chief Graves forward an email to Pinellas fire chiefs to get a count of interest.  Motion passed unanimous via voice vote. 

EMS Advisory Council

Chief Geer reported their currently is an opening for a Mayor’s Council representative.  The EMS Management Committee has met and will be meeting again shortly.  The Council voted to continue to meet every other month.      
Pinellas Assembly
Chief Stout provided an overview of the Marine Services Committee final report.  Motion Chief Angle, second Chief Meyer to approve the report and forward the document to County Commissioner Seal.  Motion passed unanimous via voice vote.

Opticom Committee

No report.   
Affiliate Reports
Fire & EMS

Mike Cooksey advised the County would be forwarding a “Benchmark Survey” to Pinellas County fire departments.  It would concern call volumes, staffing, budget etc.  He requested volunteers from the PCFCA to assist in gathering the data.  He indicated it would be along the lines of the ICMA studies.  Chief Graves ask what the data would be used for.  Chief Stout quoted the ICMA “Gray Book” chapter 10 – Management of Fire and Rescue indicating we are not ready for such a survey as the Strategic Plan must be first.  Much discussion ensued with much apprehension among the fire chiefs.  No further action taken. 
Emergency Management
Sally Bishop could not attend this meeting however emailed Chief McGuff with a report.  Ms. Bishop advised Emergency Management is working on bringing awareness training for IEDs and other terrorist related incidents for first responders to the County.

They are beginning work with Planning, Community Development and the TBRPC on recovery plans, post disaster redevelopment plans and housing plans.

They are working with the Health and Human Services Coordinating Council, Disaster Recovery Leadership Network to develop their plans for getting 100+ Health and Human Service Providers back up and running after an event.  This will lead into a Long Term Recovery Committee that these providers will be an intimate part of.

They have met with Progress Energy to further discuss the need for linemen and bucket trucks to stage with debris clearance crews during a storm.  They surveyed their personnel and got a good response.  Doug Meyer will be working with the Cities to determine if safe shelter for Progress Energy staff and equipment could be provided.  More information and planning to follow.

Ms. Bishop advised the County has what appears to be 5 viable County submissions to the competitive emergency management grant opportunity.  The monies are planned to be used for supplies for damage assessment teams, public works teams, PODs, and for emergency management itself.  She encourages Cities to apply and offers to write letters of support.  
Medical Director

Jeff Barnard reported that www.medcontrol.com has been updated.

He indicated the 2008 MOMS was at the print shop with the hopes it could be distributed at the PALS meeting December 18, 2007.  A question was posed about the expense and paper use vs. distributing the document on disc.  He advised it is in their contract that it must be printed.  

Mr. Barnard reported the January 2008 CME will be on the Bardmoor Free Standing ER and MOMS updates.   
Communications/911
Dick Williams reported that Governor Crist has appointed Chuck Freemen to the State 911 Board.
Jackie Weinreich reported that the major updates to primary dispatch software and the redundant backup systems have been completed.  
Ms. Weinreich advised that within four months, wireless routers will be in all stations for MDT modem downloads.

Ms. Weinreich advised that with recommendation and support of the Operations Chiefs, no further private business will transmitted over the County Memo Account.  

St. Petersburg College EMS

No report.
St. Petersburg College Fire

No report.
Red Cross

No report.
SunStar
No report.
Good of the Organization

President Graves and each and every person in the room wish others a Happy Holiday and a wonderful and safe 2008.
Upon recommendation of President Graves and with consent of the PCFCA membership, the next Meeting was scheduled for January 10, 2008 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Gordon W. Yaudes
